
 

 

 

  

Friday 12th February 2021                                       “ Embracing Learning; Inspiring Ambition; Celebrating Individuality.” 
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www. ststephenscornwall.co.uk            https://twitter.com/ADMAT_SSCA                                                    01566 772170 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
Gosh where did that half term go? I know some days have felt 
longer than others for us all, but goodness I can’t believe six weeks have passed since we closed the school 
for this current lockdown. That said, I know the staff and I are ready to stop, breathe and relax for a short 
time with our own families and a few duvet days with movies and hot chocolate are in order before our 
planning and preparations start again ready for the next half term. I’m sure you feel just the same! We are 
so aware that this lockdown has been very different to the first one. Not only has the weather not been so 

kind to us but the Government expectation on schools, parents and children has been incredibly different. We do appreciate 
how challenging this time is for so many of you, it is for us also. However as usual Team St Stephens is doing an amazing job -
together we will ensure our wonderful children have the best provision we can provide. Thank you to all of you who filled in 
the online survey regarding our remote learning provision, please see section below for further details. 
 
I hope you and your families have a safe and relaxing time together next week, making new special memories together. Once 
I know any further information regarding the whole school re-opening I will obviously be in touch. Thank you for your 
kindness and continued support during these very unusual times, the staff and I couldn’t do it without you. 
Take care and stay safe.                                                                                                                  

    Maura Furber                           

School Improvement- Home Learning Survey 
 

Firstly, a huge thank you to all of you who managed to complete the online form and share 
your views and offer suggestions about what we can do to improve the home learning               

provision. All ideas and opinions are taken  
seriously by the team and we discuss them in our ‘remote’ staff meetings.  

We are going to try and develop the provision that the majority have considered very              
beneficial and work on the areas that can be improved. I will address individual areas in a report to follow for the 

school governors and CEO.  
What is good to report now though, is that the majority feel their child has been well supported, the school has 

been providing a good range of subjects, the teachers respond to queries within a reasonable timeframe and             
provide feedback to help your child make progress. Also the vast majority of you feel the school still expects the 

children to do their best and they receive the right amount of work. 
 We would also like to say we are very humbled by the amazingly positive feedback and support that has been     

given to the school, it is good for all of us to be appreciated especially when working in such a ‘different’ way.  We 
would also like you to know we too find this ’new normal’ tricky; juggling a family, work commitments,               

childcare, computer issues, external expectations and professional pressures before we even think about the daily 
news reports and the impact of this pandemic on our personal lives, is no mean feat.                                                                 

We applaud you for everything you are doing to teach and support your child and family in this challenging time 
and our thanks is genuine.  

Please rest assured that we will keep refining and adapting our offer to ensure we do the very best for our pupils 
and you, whilst maintaining the work/life balance for us all. Everything crossed that soon all the children will be 

able to return to school -we will keep you informed as soon as we hear anything.  
“ Embracing Learning; Inspiring Ambition; Celebrating Individuality.” 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 



 Community Support 
More happy faces as the Lions Club donate further devices for our 

school community to use to support their home learning. This 
wonderful project made the front page of the Cornish and 

Devon Post last week and has 
been taken on by Lions Clubs all 

over the world. 
                                 Kindness in Action. 

 
 
 
 
 

A HUGE  thank you  
also goes to our wonderful 
friends at Launceston   
Foodbank. They support us and our families  
throughout the year . I was delighted to meet with  
Yvonne King, Project Manager, last week and accept some stationary to share with families for home 
learning and some tea, coffee and biscuits to keep all the staff going! MUCH appreciated.  

 
ALSO a very big thank you to the kind parent that donated colouring pencils for 

those children who need them to complete their art homework. Such a 
thoughtful and greatly appreciated gesture. 

 

Science in Pre School  
 

Our preschool garden was frozen today, we took the opportunity to explore how ice changes its form 
as it melts. 

We used spoons to break it up.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We observed how the ice pieces got smaller as they transformed back into water. 

Lola- 'Its disappearing, we only have water'.  



 
What will your skeleton key unlock? 

Great story writing by Hayden and James and 

book reviews by Zac and Leo 

What fabulous English work has been 

happening in school and at home 

by our Year 6 children. Here are 

just a few  examples. 



Children's Mental Health Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Last week, Year 1's learning has been based around a variety of stories to promote               
Children's Mental Health Week. Our books have included; 'The Colour Monster' by                                                          

Anna Llamas, 'Ruby's Worry' by Tom Percival, 'I am Yoga' by Susan Verde and                         
'The Dot' by Peter Reynolds.  

 

Here is some of our amazing dot     
inspired artwork that we produced 

during one of our live lessons                
and a selection of our favourite yoga 

balances.   

Class 7 -People Who Help Us   Becoming Builders 

This week we have been learning about all the important things that build-

ers can do and make and how this helps us.                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We designed our own houses and built buildings with different materials, 

testing to see which were strongest and the best way to fix bricks             

together. We also tried to build with wet and dry sand. Wet sand worked 

much better, the dry sand wouldn't stay where we put it!  



Year 5  - A selection of wonderful Home Learning . 

 

 
                                          

Our Living World 

In Year 3 and Year 4 we have been looking at the poem 'Polar 

Bear'. We have used this poem across our learning, exploring 

the language in English, creating pictures using chalk in art and 

creating posters to raise awareness of the polar bear as an         

endangered species. 

 



 


